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Pursuant to D.97-10-086, and the January 12, 1998 Assigned Commissioner’s Ruling, Pacific Gas and Electric Company (PG&E) and San Diego Gas & Electric Company (SDG&E) hereby submit these Comments on the October 2, 1998 “Report On Direct Access Load Profiling Workshops, Assessing The Exemption From The Metering Requirement For Customers With Demand Between 20 and 50 kW” issued by the Commission’s Energy Division staff (Energy Division Report).


PG&E and SDG&E support the consensus recommendation of the workshop participants as set forth in the Energy Division Report.  Specifically, the workshop recommended that the existing exemption from interval metering for direct access customers between 20 and 50 kW should be left in place at least until March 31, 2002.  In addition, the Commission should evaluate in the year 2000 whether that exemption should be extended beyond March 31, 2002.  


For the foreseeable future, mandating interval metering may not facilitate but could well impede the development of direct access markets.  Therefore, hourly interval meters for direct access customers with demands between 20 and 50 kW, as well as direct access customers with demand less than 20 kW, should remain optional. 


PG&E and SDG&E recommend the adoption of the schedule set forth in the Energy Division Report in view of the certainty it would provide both customers and market participants.  This schedule allows for adequate time to implement a reasonable transition from load profiling to interval meters should future information persuade the Commission to modify the criteria for load profiling eligibility.  In addition, the Commission should align any process for further evaluation of the interval metering requirement for direct access customers with demand below 20 kW with the schedule for the evaluation of direct access customers with demand between 20 and 50 kW.  


Finally, PG&E would like to take this opportunity to clarify its September 25, 1998 statement on these issues posted to the Commission direct access website.  In its statement, PG&E said that its A-1 and A-6 rate schedules were only open to “customers with monthly usage less than 500 kWh.”  This is inaccurate.  These non-demand metered 
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rate schedules are recommended for customers with a monthly usage of less than 50,000kWh.
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